Commander's Corner


First off, I believe many of you may have misunderstood me in previous newsletters.  Although I am encouraging more member participation, I completely understand that some of you simply do not have the time to volunteer and become more active, or you may not be physically able.  This is completely understandable, and I encourage each of you, who are unable to participate for one reason or another, to continue to support us in your own way.


You should notice drastic changes in our Chapter, to include more detailed and direct newsletters, an updated website, and scheduled fundraisers and seminars.  We are going to become more prominent in the public eye for helping veteran's in our community.  We are determined to develop a proactive chapter, which promotes the health of our national organization.  We aim to establish programs to promote legislative goals of the organization, to encourage volunteerism, and to provide assistance and advice regarding Department of Veteran's Affairs benefits.  As a group, we will locate veteran's with special problems and look for ways to improve their lives.  To fund these programs, we are going to begin various fundraising events.


If you have any questions or concerns regarding the chapter, please write me at P.O. Box 67, Rockville, Maryland, 20848-0067.  By Allen W. Gumpenberger, Commander
Legislative Action


On July 13, 2000, the Senate passed S. 2549, The Defense Authorization Act.  By going to our National Website address (www.dav.org) you can contact your appointed senate and house conferees and ask them to support keeping those provisions favorable to veteran's and military retirees in H.R. 4205 during the conference.  Please note that the bill is now going to conference to resolve differences between the House and Senate-passed versions of the bill. It is during this period that amendments can be changed or eliminated from the bill.  Remember to register and vote in the upcoming elections.

New Appointments and Resignations

Robert Shoemaker was appointed chairman of Forget Me Not fundraising events.  

JoAnn Fisher resigned her position as Adjutant.  Martin Begosh was appointed as Adjutant.  Mike Conway resigned as Chapter Chaplain.

Contact the Chapter

Send correspondence to:

DAV Chapter #12

PO Box 67

Rockville, MD 20848

Chapter Website:

www.geocities.com/davchap12
Upcoming Events


On September 9, 2000, we will be sitting up a booth for Poolesville Day in Poolesville, MD.  We will be handing out information regarding the DAV, and soliciting money to support our services.  We would appreciate additional help at the booth, if you have the time and are able to volunteer, please write to Robert Shoemaker, Forget Me Not Chairman at the chapter's address. 


The chapter will be having a Forget Me Not Banquet held on September 13, 2000, at 6:45 pm.  A cash bar will be opened at 6:00 pm for early arrivals.  Mr. David Gorman, National Executive Director for DAV, will be our guest speaker.  If you would like to attend, please notify the chapter by letter so that we may plan accordingly.  We also invited Congresswoman Morella, County Commissioner Duncan, Mayor Krasnow, DAV State Commander Piper, and American Legion Post 86 Commander Eyck.

We will be having a raffle drawing on November 8, 2000, during our regularly scheduled meeting.  Raffle tickets are for sale at $2.00 per ticket.  The raffle will consist of several prizes.  First prize is a hand made afghan of the United States Flag with a gold border.  Second prize will be an autographed football from the Baltimore Ravens.  We will be posting pictures of the prizes on our website.


We are planning a veteran's benefit seminar to be held in February or March of next year.  A date has not been scheduled yet, but we will keep you notified.


Our next meeting will be October 11, 2000, at 7:30 pm, since our banquet will be held in place of the regular meeting in September.

Chaplain's Corner


Mike Conway called said that due to health reasons, he has been forced to resign as Chapter Chaplain.  Regretfully, his resignation was accepted.  We will be praying for him in our meetings.  Mike, get well soon.


William Heavy's situation remains essentially unchanged.  He is still at Althea Nursing Home at 1000 Daleview Drive, Silver Spring, MD 20910, (301) 434-0055, and he would appreciate a letter or a phone call.  


Henry Gomez is ill.  He has been a avid member for years.  Mr. Gomez has visited several members in hospitals and nursing homes.  His presence is missed.


Regarding Chapter correspondence, Mike Hughes, Senior Vice Commander, reported that e-mails sent through our website address have been lost.  We apologize for any inconvenience this may have caused you.  If you sent correspondence to the chapter via email, please resend it.  The e-mail address is currently operational.


If you have changed your mailing address, we would like to know:

Name                                                     .
Address                                                 .
                                                              .

                                                              .

                                                              .
Phone # (           )         -                           .

Protect your rights and benefits - Register and Vote

